 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

October 24, 2017
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members David Beaudoin, David Meiners, Jeff Morgenthau, Alice Shade, Mark Sites and Yvette Winnette.  ALSO PRESENT: Police Chief Grady Throneberry, City Engineer Mark Madison, Attorney John Singler and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT:  Safety Director Marvin Bray.
GUESTS PRESENT: See list.
PUBLIC FORUM: Jeff Burnett, a new resident to the City on Carlimar Ln., inquired as to the City’s official stance on the VA hospital project. Mayor Vaughan stated that the City has been involved financially and legally in conjunction with the City of Crossgate in trying to challenge the VA’s Environmental Impact Study. The VA has recently accepted the Environmental Impact Study and stated that this location continues to be the chosen location for the new hospital. Mayor Vaughan stated that there is a meeting planned for October 30, 2017 at Thomas Jefferson Unitarian Church at 7:00p.m. to discuss further action. The City of Graymoor-Devondale will continue in its efforts to close Carlimar Ln. 
City Engineer Mark Madison introduced his new employee Matthew Hemmerle who will provide a back-up for any requests from the City. He is interested in pursuing municipal engineering. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the September, 2017 meeting. Mark Sites seconded the motion and the September, 2017 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Mark Sites motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for September, 2017 as previously distributed. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the September, 2017 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Vaughan reported that a Record of Decision has been filed regarding the approval of the official site for the new VA hospital, the Brownsboro Site. The official letter is available on the VA website. Several of the items that were noted: the hospital project’s negative impact on traffic, air and noise pollution and impact on schools in the area.  Mayor Vaughan stated that the opposing group from Crossgate is passionate and committed to stopping the project, but even though they have valid concerns, it may not be reason enough for not building there. 
Attorney John Singler stated that the City will move forward on the Carlimar Ln. closure request. A meeting with Robert Thieneman will be pursued to either get his signature or offer to buy the property. 

Google Fiber has started trenching the road in the West End for laying the fiber. There have been some problems with the depth of the fiber and future paving. KLC has withheld signed easement agreements until the issue is resolved. Attorney John Singler will know more next week. 
NEW BUSINESS: None.
COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported that 7500 Moredale Rd. did not go on the auction block; it was withdrawn. 

Metro Code Enforcement was contacted regarding 1411 Community Way.

Chief Throneberry reported he has hired several additional officers. One of the current officers will return to Metro on a re-hire program.
Chief Throneberry has replaced 10 of the oldest tasers through a deal with Axion on a pay over time plan. 

The department has responded to two cases of stolen vehicles from the Speedway and Westport Village.  

He reported numerous accidents along the Westport Rd. corridor between Ormsby Ln. and Herr Ln. 
Mayor Vaughan stated that a signal has been approved for Ormsby Ln. and Westport Rd. which should slow traffic. Metro has already done some of the engineering work. The light installation may coincide with the Ormsby Ln. sidewalk project and left turning lane. Also crossing signals for the sight-impaired are being installed at Westport Rd. and Herr Ln.

Code Enforcement: City Engineer Mark Madison has revised the permitting process and new forms are ready to be implemented.
He has looked at the site triangle at Boxwood Rd. and Lynn Way and the shrubbery there needs to be cut back. The shrubbery is encroaching into the right-of-way.

John Singler will send a letter to the owner of the property at 1502 Applewood Ln. regarding a dead tree per a complaint by a neighbor. 

Sanitation: No report.
Public Works/Signage: Mark Madison reported on his review of the street lighting on Ormsby Ln. He stated there are dark spots especially on the east side because of the treed areas. He also stated that a complete review of street lighting had been done in 2015, but some of the recommended street lights had been installed and some had not. There are still about fourteen (14) places where there could be lighting. The ones that were installed mostly lighted the intersections.
Beautification: Some new Christmas decorations for the City walls will be purchased. Jeff Morgenthau will look into solar lighting options to better see the decorated walls.
Insurance/Finance: The policies for the insurance renewal have been issued and have come in on budget.
Public Information: Yvette Winnette stated that Derby City Litho requires $500.00 in the US Postal account for the purpose of mailing the newsletter. She also reported that Spectrum is working to move the cable wires to the new poles and then LG&E will be able to remove the old poles. 
City Clerk: None.
Special Projects: Yvette Winnette stated that judges have been secured for the Holiday Decorating Contest.
Ice/Snow Removal: Jody Nalley still needs to provide a current insurance certificate to the City.
Legal: None.
There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by Yvette Winnette and seconded by Mark Sites. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
